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Newsletter

06/04 City Council WorkMeeting 5:30 pm
06/04 City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm
06/11 Development Review Committee 10:00 am
06/11 Planning CommissionMeeting 7:00 pm
06/18 City Council WorkMeeting 5:30 pm
06/18 City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm
06/25 Development Review Committee 10:00 am
06/25 Planning CommissionMeeting 7:00 pm
07/02 City Council WorkMeeting 5:30 pm
07/02 City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm

Santaquin City Council, PC, and DRCmeetings are
streamed LIVE on YouTube at: https://bit.ly/2P7ICfQ

Santaquin City public meeting agendas are posted on
our website and on Facebook:

https://www.santaquin.org/meetings
https://www.facebook.com/santaquincitygovernment

110 S Center Santaquin, UT 84655
801-754-3211 www.santaquin.org

June Meeting Schedule

All of these meetings are now held in the
new Santaquin City Hall building located at

110 S Center Street.

Office Closure

Rabies Clinic

The City Offices will be closed on Thursday, July 4th in
observance of Independence Day. We will be open the
following day, Friday, July 5th from 9 am to 1 pm.

Public Works will be cleaning off the graves at the
cemetery on Tuesday, June 4th. If you have any items
that you have placed there that you would like to keep,
make sure to remove them by the day before.

Post Memorial Day Cemetery Clean Up

The annual Dog & Cat Rabies Clinic will be on
Saturday, June 8th from 10 am to 12 pm at the Public
Safety Building, 275 W Main. To schedule a time, visit:
form.jotform.com/201344984369161 .

In Memory Of
Seargent Bill Hooser

05/05/2024

Green Waste Disposal ScheduleHometown Market



If you spot the hidden watermelon like the one
on the right in this newsletter, email:
kmortensen@santaquin.org or
bshupe@santaquin.org with the location and
your contact information by 6/30/2024 to be
entered in a random drawing for a prize.
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Hidden Picture Contest

Congratulations to Christine Bell and her kids for
winning April’s Hidden Picture Contest!

Photo Contest Winner

For information on entering the monthly contest you
can visit: https://bit.ly/3NBNjum

Spotlight for Santaquin Barbershop

The winner of the April
Photo Contest is Brian
Nilson. He said:
"I absolutely love the
sunsets that we get

the pleasure of seeing here in Santaquin. I feel blessed
to live here and be able to take part of this from my
own house. The fruit orchard blossoms are in full swing
and make this sunset all the better!" Congratulations,
Brian!

Ben Fellingham, the owner of Santaquin Barbershop, opened shop in
November of 2019 right before the pandemic hit. Ben comes from a
large family, having 7 siblings, and his wife of two years, Xochitl, are
already on their way to their own large family with two little girls, Ali
and Ari. While earning a degree in Art Education at UVU to become
a High School teacher, he fell in love with barbering. He attended
“The Barber School” in Murray, Utah. Shortly after barber school he
owned a small beauty and grooming business with a team of
barbers, cosmetologists, and make up-artists. Following that he
worked for a cancer organization, traveling out of state and cutting
models' hair. During his travels, he dreamt of owning his own
barbershop.

Ben grew up on 20 acres out in Saratoga Springs, before it was an incorporated city. As a kid he was
surrounded by alfalfa and horses, enjoying a childhood that allowed him to bring home any animals he
found in the fields. He wanted to start his business in a similar community to his youth.

As he was searching for small communities for his shop, he found himself on Google Maps "in person
view" scrolling down Santaquin Main Street. He noticed the For-Lease sign in front of Wall's Plaza, and
immediately called the number and made an appointment. Shortly thereafter, he put down a deposit and
started his business journey. He had no idea what the next five years would bring him, and still feels it's all
happened so fast.

After a few years of going it alone, he is now grateful that last year he has a solid team of Barbers who
love being part of the shop and the Santaquin community. He shares the same vision, and cherishes the
relationships that we are making along the way. A barbershop is not just about a good haircut.
Traditionally, the neighborhood barbershop is where people come to bond and learn from each other;
where boys grow into men. As barbers in the community, Ben and his crew hear the details about
everyone's lives. Ben recounted something he had been told: There are three people who can tell you
about anyone in town - the Postmaster, the school receptionist, and the town Barber.

Ben tells me that "it has been an honor to serve the people of Santaquin these past years, and am
personally grateful for all of the support that has been given from all the men, and, especially their wives,
and the women who keep their men in check."

Councilman Jeff Siddoway

Meals on Wheels has an
immediate need for volunteers

to help deliver meals to homebound elderly
neighbors in our community. Make a difference
by volunteering just once a week for one or 3.5
hours! Visit magutah.org/volunteermow .

Meals on Wheels
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Below are the proposed FY2024-25 Budget Inter-Fund Transfers. I invite you to
review the Tentative FY2024-25 Budget in detail on our website at

www.santaquin.org. Please feel free to visit with me or our Finance Director,
Shannon Hoffman, if you have any questions or want to learn more.
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On the morning of Sunday, May the 5th, my cell phone rang with LT. Mike Wall alerting me
to the terrible news of the loss of Sgt. Bill Hooser. This was a senseless act by a person
who had no regard for life and targeted our officer and others in such a way that our
lives as we live in Santaquin will be forever changed.

Within a short time, I was in the City’s emergency operations center, set up in the public
safety building. Upon arrival, I was met by most of the law enforcement chiefs or their
representatives from Utah County. Others would soon arrive, and the wheels of

With immediate visits to Bill’s family and ensuring all officers were gathering at the police station, it was
humbling and strengthening to participate in how the wheels of the law enforcement community roll into
action.

As citizens of our great city, it is important to know that every aspect of the wellbeing of our community,
public safety personnel, and especially the family were in the hands of so many capable leaders. Within
a very short time other communities took over our police shifts and allowed a grieving process and the
process of ensuring every detail of Bill’s care was underway.

With rain falling, along with occasional snow, the procession was planned and fully orchestrated that
enabled a seven mile long contingent to travel somberly along I-15 and the 60-mile-long drive to the
Medical Examiner’s (ME) Office.  I want every Santaquin citizen to know of the wonderful love and
concern shown not only by our citizens, but that outreach of love that came from every mile along that
60-mile-long journey.

There were fire engines and people from every corner of our valleys standing along the freeway, holding
flags, many saluting, and the traffic completely stopped at every on-ramp, allowing a respect-filled
procession to arrive at our destination. The office of the state ME had lines on either side of the roadway,
with police and fire officers standing at attention, to honor a man that many of them did not know.

None of us will truly know of the respect, honor, love, service, brotherhood, friendship, kindness, concern,
as well as gratitude for these men and women that stand in harm’s way to protect us in so many ways.
These are things none of us will ever fully understand unless you are one of those that has put on the
badge and sworn to serve and protect.

This past month we have witnessed one of the hardest things that has ever been done in our city and to
one of our own. We have been grateful as a city to see the love pour out to our Law Enforcement from
our citizens as well as from all over the State.

We have felt the difficulties of losing a great man that has been an integral part to the service of
Santaquin. Bill is a great brother, friend, neighbor, father, and husband to our city family and to his family.

May we all remember the love and unity that has been shared through the days that followed Bill’s
passing. May we always carry that love and unity forward by taking care of our families, our neighbors,
and each other.

May God bless you all,

Mayor Dan Olson

emergency operations were in order.



Click on this QR code to access the passport to summer!
Beat summertime boredom! Get your FREE Passport to Summer
Activity Book at the library, city office, rec. dept & participating
businesses listed on PaysonSantaquinArea.com/passport-to-
summer. Complete activities, visit businesses for stamps, more
stamps = more raffle prize entries, and bring your family to a FREE
pizza/pool party at Payson Pool on Aug 10th with a HUGE prize
drawing. Limited Passports! Grab yours & start collecting stamps
TODAY! Contact the chamber with any questions 801-465-2634.

COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT

Come enjoy food trucks, free activities for the whole family, vendor booths, and free live music.
Select Mondays, with a kick off event on June 24, 2024

HOMETOWNMARKET & THE SOUNDS OF SANTAQUIN

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE PASSPORT TO SUMMER
Unlock Summer Fun: Grab Your Passport to Adventure!

Rental Fees are as follows:

CITY HALL COMMUNITY CENTER
MULTI-PURPOSE ROOM

Resident Weekday : $250.00
Resident Weekend Full Day : $500.00
Resident Weekend :$300.00
Non-resident Weekday : $450.00
Non-Resident Weekend : $500.00
Non-Resident Weekend :$800.00

(half day: Up to 6 hours)

(half day: Up to 6 hours)

(half day: Up to 6 hours)
(half day: Up to 6 hours)

( Available 6am-10pm, must be out by 10:30pm including cleaning)

( Available 6am-10pm, must be out by 10:30pm including cleaning)

Resident Weekday : $30.00
Resident Weekend Full Day : $40.00
Resident Weekend :$50.00
Non-resident Weekday : $40.00
Non-Resident Weekend : $50.00
Non-Resident Weekend :$55.00

( Mon-THur:9am-5pm / 2 hour block)

( 2 hour block)

( Mon-THur:5-10pm / 2 hour block)
( Mon-THur:9am-5pm / 2 hour block)

( Mon-THur:5-10pm / 2 hour block)

( 2 hour block)

PARTY ROOM
Rental Fees are as follows:

dditional Fee per hour: $15.00
Additional fee per hour: $20.00
Additional Fee per hour: $22.50
Additional Fee per hour: $20.00
Additional fee per hour: $25.00
Additional Fee per hour: $27.50

CLASSROOMS
West (Carpeted) Room & East Classroom:

Resident Weekday: $80.00
Resident Weekend: $90.00
Non-resident Weekday: $100.00
Non-Resident Weekend: $110.00

Additional Fee per hour: $40.00
Additional fee per hour: $45.00
Additional Fee per hour: $50.00
Additional fee per hour: $55.00

( Mon-Thur:9am-5pm / 2 hour block)

( 2 hour block)
( Mon-Thur:9am-5pm / 2 hour block)
( 2 hour block)

June 24th
July 8th
July 22nd

August 12th
August 26th
September 16th

September 30thTime: 6:00- 8:30PM
Location: Centennial Park
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SADDLE UP

2024 RMPRA

JULY 27TH - AUGUST 3RD

SANTAQUIN SENIORS
Nomeals in July. Starts back up in August

SANTAQUIN RECREATION

July 27th::
Little Buck-A--Roo
55+ Dinner
Quick Ball
Volleyball

July 29th:
Family Night
Concert
Mad-dash
Teens

July 30th:
Hipno Hick
Pickleball
3v3 teens

July 31st:
Horseshoes
Adult 3v3
Pickleball wommen’s
Dup cabin Touurs
Museum Tourrs

August 1st:
Mixed Pickleball
Magic show
Cornhole
Quilt Show/Art Show/Booksale

August 2nd:
Quilt Show/Art Show/Booksale
Fireworks.
RMPRA RODEO

August 3rd:
5k & 1 Mile
Grand Parade
Car Show
Boutique/Inflatables
RMPRA RODEO
Fireworks
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Nab a fancy certificate just for joining
the fun, and grab a nifty activity chart
at the senior lunch on May 30th.
Fancy a cool t-shirt and a shiny
medal? You can snag them for a tiny
fee! If you're under 60 and not a
Senior member, no worries - you can
still dive into the action for just 5
bucks! Kicks off: May 30 at the Senior
Lunch Finish Line: June 27 Fee: FREE
-- MMeemmbbeerrss ooff SSaannttaaqquin Seniors $5.000
for Non Senior Members
Medals(Optional): $44.50 T-
shirts(Optional): $7.550


